THE HURSTS ~~~~ MICRONESIA

WORLD WIDE NEW TESTAMENT BAPTIST MISSIONS

Mission: P. O. Box 725, Kings Mountain NC 28086 Home: P.O.Box 7015, Agat, Guam 96928

Phone (704)730-1440 Fax (704)730-1479 Home Phone (671) 565-9889 Email edguamlbc@kuentos.guam.net

John 3:16 For God so loved the world, that he gave his only begotten Son, that whosoever believeth in him should not perish, but have everlasting life.

Deceember 2005

Dear precious friends in Christ Jesus,

As we look back on the year 2005 it seems like it just began about a month ago. However, as we consider what our Lord has done in these twelve months, it seems like many years. What a great God we serve!

In the past year we have had the blessing of seeing some precious souls step from the world of dark, false religion and trust Jesus as their Savior. We have seen a man that was just weeks from death call on His name and die peacefully. We have seen some dear friends grow in the Lord and take on some labor for the Lord Jesus Christ. We have been blessed with the privilege of serving as the missionary/pastor of some of the most precious folks on the face of this earth. We have seen the Lord provide in a miraculous way much of the funds that are needed to build a church building on the land that God provided in a miraculous way. We have been blessed to see our dear Lord answer the prayers of some humble sinners on this little island. We have been blessed to see our little congregation have a heart for the other souls of the world and show it by prayer and giving.

For all of these blessings and many, many more, we give the Blessed Son of God all the glory and praise for all that is done. We thank you all for the faithful support in prayer and finances throughout this year. This ministry could not exist if it were not for you, our lifeline holders. Please be aware that our prayers are offered for you also as each morning at seven o'clock there is a small group of men that bow on our knees and your ministries and many names are lifted up before the throne of grace.

We look forward to seeing what our God will do in the coming months. We are very near to being able to begin a building project that has been in the making for more than two years. There are still some details in the design being worked on, but most of the other issues have been resolved. Your prayers would be sincerely appreciated. We still are lacking some of the finances, but have made arrangements to borrow the remainder if the Lord does not provide otherwise.

Your prayers for laborers to come into our Lord's harvest would also be appreciated. We long to see souls rescued from the cold, false religion of this island.

Please pray also for the continued good health of these "senior citizens". We thank God for His grace and strength.

We pray the Lord to bless each of you with a wonderful time of observing our Lord's birth and a coming New Year.

Because of Christ,

Elwood and Doris Hurst